
 Dates to Remember 

Thursday  17 November Bayswater Athletics Day 

Tuesday 22 November Bayswater Athletics Save Day  

Thursday  24 November Kahui Ako STEAM Day at TGS 

Friday  2 December Peninsula Athletics 

Monday  5 December Road Patrollers Rainbows’ End trip 

Monday  5 December Bayswater Board mtg (online) 

Friday  16 December Prizegiving , Reports go home 

Tuesday  20 December Final Assembly, last day of school for 2022 

Monday 28 November Last day for Scholastic book orders for issue 8 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Nau mai, haere mai! 
 

School Swimming Pool 
We hope to have the school pool open soon. There have been some issues in getting it sorted due to us not having someone 
onsite who has completed the required training - the pool has to be tested three times a day by a qualified person (we are still 
on the hunt for a permanent caretaker)!  We expect to be able to open the pool for reduced hours thus only having to pay 
someone to do the testing for a shorter period of time. 
 

How your school donation can help - Maintaining a school pool is very expensive and luckily the Bayswater Board has taken 
the option over the years to keep it open while many schools have closed their pools due to the cost. The money to do this is 
funded from your donations!  There are some repairs to be made before the pool can reopen in 2023 so it would be great to 
see those donations coming in. 

 

Spellathon - Fundraising for LED lighting in the Sir Peter Blake hall 
Money is to be in by Wednesday 16 November. There are prizes for the top fundraisers, as well as a chance to win a spot 
prize but only for those who get their money in on time! Prizes will be presented at Friday hui. 
 

Open morning 
On Tuesday 8 November we held our first open morning for prospective whānau. Both the choir and kapa haka performed and 
the Enviro group gave a presentation.  One of the things I love about Bayswater is seeing all the children having an 
opportunity to participate: one of the visiting parents commented on how wonderful it was to see all children included.  A group 
of ambassadors ranging in age from 5 to 11 years had been chosen to show everyone around and they did a fabulous job - 
they couldn't stop them talking!  Our visitors were impressed at how articulate they were and how much they enjoyed talking 
about their school!  Thank you to the Whānau Group for providing the morning tea and sharing your perspective, and thank 
you Irene for helping with the morning tea - they came back for seconds of your cuppas! 
 

Have you been in lately to visit the rooms?  You are welcome to pop in and check out all the classrooms this week before and 
after school. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Māori Achievement Collaborative (MAC) ConferencMāori Achievement Collaborative (MAC) ConferencMāori Achievement Collaborative (MAC) ConferencMāori Achievement Collaborative (MAC) Conferenceeee    
Last week I, along with Claire and Tahlea attended the MAC conference in  
Manukau along with approx. 350 other school leaders from around  
Aotearoa New Zealand.  
 

MAC is committed to the goal of Māori educational success as Māori and  
has worked to create positive change that is sustainable and enduring.  
There were some very well known and respected speakers who shared  
both their experiences and their expectations for change in regards to  
Māori learners.  We also heard from the Associate Minister of Education:  
Hon Jan Tinetti and Associate Minister of Education (Māori Education):  
Hon Kelvin Davis. 

15 November 2022    



Installing of the signs on Te Korowai o Papatūanuku - the cloak of Papatuanuku 
 

The first trees were planted on the Roberts Avenue bank in 2018/19. We've been watching them grow and looking forward to 
when we can mow under them! Last Thursday a group got together to install the signs that were created by our tamariki along 
with artist Natanahira Pona. The stands were made for us by former pupil John Cambridge. Thank you Lance and Zane, and 
thank you Dianne who returned to help and was there from the start in the planning and creation of this area. A couple of ex-
pupils arrived to help and were proud to point out the trees they had planted. Thank you to whānau who came to help. The 
signs look great! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Clothing and Wheel’s Share 
 

It was great once again seeing our Bayswater School community come together to share good, used items of clothing, and 
some wheels. It was also good to see others from different schools pop in and pick some things up for their families. Thank 
you to Anna Von Roy and her team for planning and putting together the share. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



Sports Notices 
 

Basketball  
The Bayswater Jaguars played the Westminster Sharpshooters.  The score was 10-nil to Westminster.  Player of the day went 
to the entire team for great improvement, good defence and great team work. 
 

The Bayswater Jaguars played the Greenhithe Primary Lightning.  The score was 10-0 to Bayswater with goals from Noah, 
Awa and Wiremu.  Player of the day was the whole team for an absolutely fantastic game.  From defence to attack and 
everything in between they played well as a team – Ka Pai Bayswater Jaguars 
 

01/11/22  Our year 5/6 mixed team played the Devonport Primary Hurricanes.  The score was 8-5 to us. Player of the day was 
Emilio Fabres Bofill for great dribbling into open spaces, intercepting and going for the ball as well as always getting back into 
defence with arms out. 
 

08/11/2022  Our year 5/6 mixed team played the Milford Primary Hornets on Tuesday. The score was 4-18 to them.  
Player of the day was Alejandra Bauer for becoming a mindful defender, always focused to pressure the opponent’s team with 
active hands and eyes glued to the ball.  
 

Touch Rugby 
Monday 7 November 

Year 1/2 Bayswater KIWI played the Vauxhall Neon’s. The score was 8-6 to the Kiwi’s.  Players of the day were Zohar 
Cohen-Wolf and Abraham Parker. 

 
Year 3/4  Bayswater WEKA played the Stanley Bay Scorpions.  The score was 4-3 to the Weka’s.  Player of the day was 

Karlia Dunne. 
 Bayswater KEA played the Devonport Daredevils.  The score was 6-1 to them.  Player of the day was Arlo 

Western. 
 
Year 5/6 Bayswater TUI played the Stanley Bay Sea Hawks.  The score was 0-2 to them.  Player of the day was Charlotte 

Robinson. 
Monday 14 November 

Year 1/2 Bayswater KIWI played the Belmont Bulls.  The score was 10-3 to Bayswater.  Player of the day was Luther Ah 
Ken-Fruean. 

 
Year 3/4  Bayswater KEA Played the Vauxhall Onyx . The score was 11-2 to them.  Player of the day was Hudson Ah Ken-

Fruean 
 Bayswater WEKA played the Belmont Force. The score was 5-5.  Player of the day was Hazel Singh and Metua-

Tatare Kainuku 
 
Year 5/6  Bayswater TUI played the Belmont Blues.  The score was 0 to 11 to Belmont.  Player of the day was Ariana 

Parker and Maya Holmberg. 



Congratulations  to our students who received a certificate at assembly on Friday 4 November for: 
 

Room 2 George demonstrating Personal Excellence in Rūma Rua. You have been responsible, made great choices 
and been a positive role model to those around you. Ka rawe! 

 Martin demonstrating Personal Excellence in athletics. In high jump practice you are a role model and you 
strive to meet your personal goals. Tumeke! 

 

Room 3 Harry showing Personal Excellence in reading. You made connections between a text and your own 
experiences. You used this to explain and justify your answers. Miharo! 

 Presley showing Personal Excellence in maths. You showed positivity and made connections when 
converting fractions, decimals and percentages. Tumeke! 

 

Room 4 Vinnie demonstrating Personal Excellence during writing. You made a good start on your long-term writing 
project by depicting your Inner Editor and sending them away until you need them. Tumeke! 

 Thomas demonstrating Personal Excellence during writing. You made a good start on your long-term writing 
project by depicting your Inner Editor and sending them away until you need them. Tumeke! 

 

Room 6 Willa the Bayswater value of Resilience during maths. You faced a challenge when partitioning three digit 
numbers to subtract. You did not give up and instead chose to seek help and attend another 
workshop to conquer a new strategy. He whetū koe.  

 Fogaga the Bayswater value of Personal Excellence in maths. You attended two maths workshops, where 
you demonstrated your ability to add and subtract. You then led others as you guided them in their 
work. Tumeke. 

 

Room 9A Kayla working independently in maths.  You carefully thought about adding together groups of numbers and 
checked your work.  Well done for showing the Bayswater value of Personal Excellence. 

 River the Bayswater value of Personal Excellence.  You used the skills you’d learnt in tennis to create your 
own game and taught it to other children.  Well done! 

 

Room 9B Necalli the Bayswater value of Personal Excellence. In writing you persevered independently to write your 
interesting idea fluently and correctly. You are a star taking risks and being engaged with your 
learning. Tino pai! 

 Rikki the Bayswater value of Personal Excellence. You are a star using your phonemic awareness to hear 
sounds and take risks in your writing. We are proud of your learning. Tino pai! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Congratulations  to our students who received a certificate at assembly on Friday 11 November for: 
 

Room 2 Charlie demonstrating Personal Excellence in reading. You used descriptive language to explain the inside 
and outside traits of a character from the story. Ka mau te wehi!  

 Abigail demonstrating Personal Excellence in Learning Adventures. You have been a creative problem solver 
as you designed and made a prototype of a sign. Ka mau te wehi! 

 

Room 3 Mae showing Personal Excellence in writing. You used dialogue between characters to hook the reader 
into your story. You showed resilience when presenting your story to the class. Miharo! 

 Ariana showing Personal Excellence in writing. You used descriptive language in your writing which hooked 
the reader in. Tumeke! 

 

Room 4 Elizabeth demonstrating Personal Excellence and Resilience during writing. It is fantastic to see you giving your 
novel project a good start! He whetu koe, you are a star! 

 Noa K demonstrating Personal Excellence and Resilience in maths. You used great strategies to help you 
solve tricky problems with fractions! Tumeke! 

 

Room 6 Hazel Personal Excellence in maths. You took on the challenge to find fractions of sets of numbers, using 
your knowledge of multiplication and division to guide you. Once you understand the pattern, you 
were eager for more challenges. Ka pai!  

 Zach Personal Excellence in writing. You have taken on our Novel Writing Challenge with gusto and have 
already achieved 50% of your word count goal, creating an exciting story about a topic you know well. 
Tumeke. 

 

Room 9A Honatana the Bayswater value of Personal Excellence in writing.  You wrote a story and recorded the main 
sounds in the words  independently!  Miharo! 

 Mason the Bayswater value of Personal Excellence in maths.  You checked and rechecked your answer to a 
maths problem, then you explained your thinking and changed your answer based on what you found.  
Well done for sharing your thinking and checking your work! 

 

Room 9B Adam the Bayswater Value of Resilience. You have made an excellent start at Bayswater School. You are a 
role model being engaged in your learning and actively participating in all areas. Keep up the pleasing 
work. Mahi nui 

 Sam the Bayswater Value of Resilience. We are proud of your positive attitude and the way you are taking 
risks to extend your learning. You are inspiring and lift our collective hauora by supporting others. Kia 
mau tonu te kaha nui. 



HHHHaaaappppppppyyyy    BBBBiiiirthrthrthrthddddaaaayyyy    ttttoooo………… 
Mia Matairangi 7yrs, Luther Ah Ken-Fruen 7yrs, Samuel Morunga Low 9yrs,  

Elliot Rose Western 11yrs and Caleb Donaldson 7yrs who are turning a year older  
during the next fortnight.   

We hope you have fun celebrating with family and friends! 
 

Community Notices 
 

Belmont Intermediate School - Second Hand Uniform Sale  
Mark it in your diaries.  The uniform sale will be held in the school hall on Sunday the 15th January 2023 from 12-4pm.   
All proceeds go towards funding students activities at BIS.  Cash only please.  Any enquiries, please email 
sfurlong@belmontint.school.nz.  We look forward to seeing you there!   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
1st Devonport Scout Group - Christmas Trees Orders 
Ready to close off 2022?  Please support your local Scout Group by buying your Christmas tree from us.  
 

• Standard Size (1.7m –2.2m) Tree - $55 includes free delivery  
• Tree Collection (post Christmas) is $15  
 

You can order online by emailing us at 1dsg.xmastrees@gmail.com and we’ll send you a link.  
 

We will confirm your order and supply bank account details for online payment. All orders must be received and paid by 
Monday 5th December.  Delivery of trees will take place Thursday 8th December from 6pm, and collection on Friday 6th 
January 2023 from 9am. 
 

We deliver on the Devonport Peninsula up to Esmonde Road, Hauraki. Thank you for your kind support and we wish everyone 
a Merry Christmas. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



Devonport Christmas Festival 
Santa will be hopping in his sleigh at Clarence Street at 11am, making his way through the village joined by many friends, down to 
Windsor Reserve for a day of festive fun.  Enjoy a jam packed programme of music and dance performances on the Dance in the 
Park stage, pick up some wonderful gifts at the Devonport Market & feast upon the many delicious food and drink stalls on offer. 
 

There will be a free Tamariki Play zone, Devonport Volunteer Fire Brigade demos and, most importantly, the chance to meet 
Santa and let him know your Christmas wishes.    Facebook: https://fb.me/e/3CBLH53xh 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Raumati Fun Tamariki Play 
Tuesdays, 9:30am - 11:30am, Devonport Windsor Reserve Thursdays, 9:30am - 11:30am, Belmont Rose Gardens  Free! 
 

The Tamariki Play season, a twice a week free play opportunity for families with young children, runs up until the end of 
March. 
 

Tamariki Play is a wonderful opportunity for your little ones (0-5) to play with big toys, be active and make new friends.   
So, grab a coffee and enjoy our beautiful local parks this Summer! 
 

Devonport event Facebook: https://fb.me/e/38XvfeDs5  Belmont event Facebook: https://fb.me/e/33Dk1hxYg 

 

Remember that NovemberRemember that NovemberRemember that NovemberRemember that November    
129 years ago on 28 November 1893 New Zealand women voted for the first time 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Women achieved the franchise when legislation was passed on 19 September and, with less than 10 weeks to enrol to vote, 
84% of eligible women did so. Of those enrolled, 82 % did so.  Come and celebrate that amazing achievement at the place 

where it happened in Devonport.  Music, speakers, memories – all welcome 
 

2 p.m. Sunday 27 November at the Devonport Library 
 

Information: Ruth 021 169 7638  wilpftm@gmail.com  Women’s International League for Peace & Freedom 
National Council of Women • Devonport Folk Club 

 
 
The JETS run series recommenced on Weds Nov 2nd and will continue every Weds until Dec 
14th with a choice of 3km, 5km & occasional 10km routes along the Devonport waterfront. 
Registration is from 5.45pm every Weds for a 6pm start from the Torpedo Bay Navy Museum. 
Entry fees are $7A/ $6C including a post-race drink and both place getter and spot prizes. 
Further info from paulcornish@xtra.co.nz or 027 437 9423. 


